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Enclosed please find a proposed resolution. We ask that it be introduced and referred
to the Committee on Judiciary & Legislation, with the following recommendation.

Ms. Clayton alleges that trees growing from the City-owned property at 3517 N. 23rd
Street caused damage to her rental property at 2316A W. Keefe Avenue. Ms. Clayton
is seeking $17,140.00 for property damages and lost rent.

The Forestry section investigated this matter. The City did not acquire the 3517 N.
23rd Street property until December 18, 2017. The branches of the City-owned tree
in question were in contact with Ms. Clayton’s property, but property owners have the
right to cut back branches to their property line, and Ms. Clayton could have done so
before December 2017.

On March 2, 2018, Forestry received a request from Ms. Clayton regarding the tree at
3517 N. 23rd. A Forestry technician met with Ms. Clayton and verified that the
branches from the City-owned trees were contacting the Keefe Avenue property. The
trees were removed on June 16, 2018.

There is no evidence that the City was negligent in this matter and the City would not

be liable for the damages that occurred. In addition, Ms. Clayton’s notice of claim
was untimely. Therefore, we recommend that this claim be denied.
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Very truly yours,
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